NEW FOIP DOCUMENTS CONFIRM THE EUB HAS HIRED PRIVATE INVESTIGATORS IN OTHER PAST EUB PROCEEDINGS
PRESS RELEASE
 

The Lavesta Area Group wants to know how many times has EUB utilized this practice to gather information on landowners?

 

The Lavesta Area Group agrees with the Alberta Privacy Commissioner report released today that:

 

         the EUB did collect personal information about individuals from private investigators during proceedings for a high voltage power line at Rimbey. The investigation finds that the collection was not authorized under section 33(b) or section 33(c) of the FOIP Act.
 
         The investigation determined the personal information collected was not necessary for the Rimbey proceedings and the collection was not for the purposes of law enforcement
 
         the investigation found that the EUB did not fulfill its obligations as required by the FOIP Act when it employed the private investigators because it did not ensure there were safeguards in place to protect personal information against such risks as unauthorized access, collection, use, disclosure or destruction.
 

However, Lavesta members are disappointed in the report due to the amount of inaccurate information conveyed to the investigators about what Lavesta maintains is “a fabricated security threat”. At no time were members of Lavesta interviewed in this investigation. We are also disappointed to learn the EUB has used PI's in other EUB proceedings.

Lavesta maintains there was no security threat to any person or persons. We acknowledge that one elderly lady was emotionally distraught and at no time was she a threat in any way to EUB personnel. The accusation that a lawyer from one of the participants was blocked from reaching the microphone is hearsay and categorically false. 
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